PARISH COUNCIL NOTES

From the Parish Council Meeting held 11th January 2007 in the Village Hall
Police

PC Henry Clissold, Neighbourhood Policing Team Community Beat Officer, explained that his team would work from Alderbury and respond to on-going social problems, such as anti-social behaviour, and that this would provide more continuity.   Response to other incidents would come from Salisbury, who have more resources.   Barry Strange, Crime Prevention and Neighbourhood Watch Liaison Officer, explained that he will be updating NW scheme lists and encouraging more residents to join a scheme.   It is hoped that someone will take on the task of co-ordinating the Co-ordinators so that information can be spread more efficiently.  9 schemes exist in:  Brickworth, Meadow Court, The Triangle, Nunns Park, Croft Heights, Romsey Road, Hop Gardens, Common Road  and The Street.   If you are not in a scheme and would like to be, contact Barry on 01722 435213, mobile 07980 701606, e-mail barry.strange@wiltshire.pnn.police.uk.   There are safety items available for purchase, such as wrist alarms, etc.   PC Clissold will supply a list with prices in his next Steeple & Street report.   His contact details are phone 0845 408 7000 ext. 742819 or e-mail henry.clissold@wiltshire.pnn.police.uk.

Parish Councillor vacancy

There had still been no applications to fill the vacancy on the Parish Council.   Members will continue to encourage interested people to apply.

Affordable houses for Whiteparish

Wiltshire Rural Housing Association had reported that the site in Newton Lane should be available for purchase at the end of November 2007.   It is hoped that the architect will be able to submit a planning application (subject to Parish Council approval) after SDC have valued the site and Cabinet approval for the disposal of the site obtained.

Whiteparish signs re-placement on A36

No quote yet received for the admin. fee;  Clerk to chase.

Environment

The Waste Minimisation and Recycling Officer at SDC has received considerable correspondence asking for a recycling site in the village.   He states that in October this year all householders will be issued with a wheeled bin for cardboard and plastic bottles and another bin for refuse.   In October 2008 householders will be provided with kerbside black boxes for paper, glass, cans, foil and textiles.   Meanwhile it would be helpful if a temporary site could be established;  he asks the Parish Council to consider using the far end of the car park by the Surgery as a mini-recycling site.   The Chairman stated that, although the Parish Council owned this 

site, it is managed by the Memorial Ground Trust and 

the request will be passed to them.   However, as reported in last month’s PC notes, the PC do not think this is a good idea.

Two volunteer members of the public are collecting litter on a weekly basis on the main streets of the village as well as Chris Moore’s admirable work around the bus stop and on the Memorial Ground.  However, not all areas of the village are covered.   Litter may well be thrown out of passing vehicles or left by workers who do not live in the village.   It would be appreciated if villagers keep their own frontages clear, if they are able.   Any costs incurred by the Parish Council in employing a street cleaner would have to be met from the precept.

Possible Whiteparish Memorial Centre

Dave Boakes reported that the requirements for the building had now been agreed to include a fixed end stage and a youth hall.   Dave Boakes and Bob Twiddy recently visited the architects who were sympathetic and supportive of these changes and will produce modified plans.   However, further major changes could incur extra charges.   Trevor King stated that there is concern about the cost of the centre, in that extra grants will be hard to come by;  much sponsorship will be focussing on the Olympics 2012.  Dave Boakes hopes that almost all the cost can be raised from village resources.

Planning

Brickworth Quarry application for a waste recycling facility has been refused;  members expressed their thanks to Whiteparish Preservation Group and members of the public who have made their objections known.  It is our understanding that enforcement action will soon be taken on this site.   Plans (2006/2658) from SDC for consultation on demolition of the present village hall and its replacement by two four-bedroomed dwellings were supported by members by a majority vote.   Plans for the construction of a dwelling on the land adjacent to the Surgery (2006/2639) were also supported by a majority of members.

Next Meeting

Villagers are encouraged to attend the Annual Parish Meeting at 7.30 pm on Thursday, 1st March 2007 in the village hall.   This is a meeting for parish electors and any village matter can be raised.   If possible, please inform the Clerk of any topics you wish to discuss so that an agenda can be issued.   The next Parish Council meeting will be held following the Annual Parish Meeting.  

  Anita Boakes,
Parish Clerk, Tel. 884646


  The Gatehouse, The Street, SP5 2SG


  E-mail DandA.Boakes@care4free.net 

